Republic of the Philippines
National Electrification Administration

01 March 2010

MEMORANDUM No. 2010-005

TO . ALL ELECTRIC COOPERATIVES

ATTENTION X GENERAL MANAGERS

SUBJECT : ILLEGAL SOLICITATION/MISREPRESENTATION

Reference is made to our Advisory dated 21 January 2010 (copy attached)
informing all electric cooperatives (EC) of spurious attempts of some
individuals to solicit funds for non-existent projects by using the name and
persona of DOE Secretary Angelo T. Reyes.

Our immediate and timely issuance of the said Advisory had forewarned our
ECs against these fake solicitations, thus preventing effectively the proliferation
of such.

Upon request of Secretary Reyes, attached is a copy of his memorandum dated
15 February 2010 regarding his official denouncement of any illegal
solicitation/misrepresentation with the ECs or any party.

For your information/guidance.

Thank you.

e
EDITA S. BUENO
Administrator

NATIONAL ELECTRIFICATION
ADMINISTRATION
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Republic of the Philippines
National Electrification Administration

21 January 2010

ADVISORY
TO ; ALL ELECTRIC COOPERATIVES
ATTENTION : GENERAL MANAGERS

It has reached our attention that some persons have been introducing themselves as
staff of the DOE Secretary and as Secretary Angelo T. Reyes himself, to solicit
scholarship funds through the sale of tickets. This fraudulent transaction is being done
through telephone calls.

As verified with the Office of the DOE Secretary, there is no such project being
promoted by Secretary Reyes, neither is he requesting for private donations from EC
officials for any personal purpose.

Please beware of this bogus solicitation, and in case of any similar attempt of this
nature or any personal solicitation, you are advised to ignore such completely and
inform NEA or DOE-OSEC accordingly.

For your guidance. Thank you.
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Administrator
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Republic of the Philippines

‘ DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY

MEMORANDUM

TO : ADMINISTRATOR EDITA S. BUENO, NEA

FROM : THE SECRETARY

SUBJECT : ILLEGAL SOLICITATION/
MISREPRESENTATION

DATE : 15 February 2010

‘This refers to the communications from your end regarding the scheme

of some groups, the most recent of which is Worldwide Anti Crime &
Child Abuse Assistance Group, Inc., purported to be non-government
organization (NGO), which have been soliciting funds using my name.

I would like to highlight that as Energy Secretary, I have never endorsed
nor will I ever endorse any group to solicit financial assistance from
electric cooperatives or from any party. Accordingly, I have instructed
the Department’s Public Affairs Office to act on this matter. I will highly
appreciate if you could disseminate this information to all the electric
cooperatives, concerned entities, and individuals.
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For your immediate action.
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ANGELO T. REYES
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Energy Center, Mé/ritt%Rl’d.“, Fort Bonifacio, Taguig City, Metro Manila 1201 Philippines
Tel. Nos.: Trunkline (632)840-1401; Telefax (632) 840-2067; (632) 840-2138; (632) 840-4244; Fax (632) 840-1731; Hotline (632) 840-2130
Website: www.doe.gov.ph E-mail: info@doe.gov.ph




